Statement by the delegation of Poland


Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 


Mr. President, I am speaking in my capacity as the Chairman of the Eastern European Regional Group, and I should say that the States members of this Group are very pleased to join their voices to the previous speakers in paying tribute to you, Mr. President, for the excellent manner in which you have conducted the Conference and for the Austrian hospitality extended to us. Our thanks also go to the Secretary-General, Dr. Ibrahima Fall, and to the Chairperson of the Main Committee, Madame Halima Warzazi. Our special gratitude is extended to the members of the Drafting Committee and, in particular, to Ambassador Gilberto Saboia, whose wisdom, impartiality and skill substantially contributed to working out the document reflecting our common views on human rights at this stage. We highly appreciate the contribution of other offices of the Conference - the secretariat, the interpreters and the administrative staff. I should not end this list without mentioning the non-governmental organizations and their contribution to this event and for reminding us about many dimensions and facets of the human rights. 


It is not the task of the Chairman to make assessment of what we have just achieved. May I only say that having in mind the difficulties and diversity of the United Nations community, we have the feeling that goodwill and common sense have eventually prevailed. May I express the conviction that if this spirit prevails in the future, we will be able, step by step, to further promote the common cause of the human rights. We are leaving this hall with a feeling that it was an important meeting, the results of which will be felt long after it was held. We have, perhaps in a modest way, contributed to the cause of human rights. What is ahead of us is a shared responsibility to implement what was achieved and to look for further development in this field. 


I thank you, Mr. President. 

